BRO TAF LMC LTD

ADVICE NOTE

MONITORED DOSAGE SYSTEMS

Following discussions between the General Practitioners Committee Wales, Community Pharmacy Wales and the Welsh Assembly Government, we are advising that from April 1st 2007, GPs should cease all 7 day prescriptions issued solely for the purpose of supporting Monitored Dosage Tray provision. This does not mean that 7 day scripts for clinical reasons – risk of overdose, rapidly changing dosage or support of opiate addiction - should cease.

This is being advised for three reasons:

1. There is a potential risk that issuing scripts in this way to generate extra fees for non-NHS funded work could be construed as a breach of the terms of service or even fraud.

2. The additional work involved may be seen as diverting funds from other NHS services.

3. GPC Wales has been informed that there may be clinical governance issues in that correct dosing (e.g. before or after food) is difficult with MDS trays and the drugs are effectively being administered off licence if outside protective packaging – and with possible reduction of efficacy and also potential liability to the prescriber if colluding in this scheme.

Community Pharmacists now have a contractual obligation to make an assessment of a patient’s needs under the Disability Discrimination Act and to provide the appropriate aid to those who, in the professional opinion of the pharmacist, require such an aid. However, the aid provided may not be a Monitored Dosage System tray. Also, it is important to note that Community Pharmacists are not funded to provide an on-demand service and, as suggested above, for some, if not most patients, the risks may outweigh the benefits.

The WAG and CPW are in discussion with Social Services on ways to improve medication compliance both in the community and residential care which will be safe for patients, will not involve a very labour intensive service and will be better value for money for the NHS in Wales.

It is suggested that as a professional courtesy, GP practices give their local pharmacists 3 months notice of their intention to stop providing 7 day scripts for patients using MDS trays for non-clinical reasons.
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